KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 13, 2013 at St. Thomas, Lenoir City
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Fr. Alex Waraksa, Micheline Parkey, Jim Holt, Sofia Delgado De Rocha, Aurora Gardner, Debra Ferreri, and Toni Jacobs. Assistants to the Secretariat: Fr. Joe Brando, Mary Williams, and Deacon Bill Jacobs. 
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting. Dick Shriver, Aurora, Deacon Bill and Toni also offered palanca.
All present prayed and participated in the Leader’s Group Reunion. 

Lois read an encouragement letter written by then Cardinal Jorge Mario Bergoglio, printed in “The Ark,” the diocese of Toledo, Ohio’s Cursillo publication, June 13, 2011.

Secretary: Toni 

There were 7 corrections to the February minutes and the minutes were posted on the website. 
Treasurer: Debbie 
There is a savings balance of $3,052.42, a checking balance of $3,731.92 and a cash available amount of $6,784.34. 
Pre Cursillo: Robb (absent)
No report
Pre Cursillo Spanish: Sofia

Sofia continues to work on getting applications and palanca for upcoming Spanish Cursillos.

Three Day (English): Aurora

There are no new candidates at this time.

The English Men’s Cursillo for April was cancelled.

Three Day (Spanish): vacant position 
Aurora and Debbie will work on trying to fill this position.
Post Cursillo: Micheline
Micheline introduced Mary Williams, who will serve as Palanca Coordinator. Mary has spoken to Velma about how to work on Palanca.
4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy (absent) 

The Regional Service Team held a workshop on March 9, which took the place of the regular 
4th Day Workshop. It focused on Post Cursillo.
4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Nancy (absent)
No report
Music: Judy (absent) 
No report

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 
Fr. Alex thanked Fr. Brando and Deacon Bill for their service to Cursillo.
Lay Director: Lois
The Spanish tri-fold pamphlet was made and disseminated to parishes around the diocese. Color may be added for future printings.  Mary Williams might be able to arrange color printing at her parish for a reasonable fee. 

Sponsorship booklets will be placed in the candidates’ Cursillo packets of future Spanish and English weekends.

Old Business
Lois asks us to consider the feasibility of having monthly 4th Day Workshops. 
Clean up after a Cursillo weekend continues to be an unresolved problem.

The Three Day Spanish position on Secretariat is still vacant. 

Lois reports that there is a total of $1,045 donated by other dioceses to the sending of Knoxville women to hold an African Cursillo in Nigeria. She would like to establish a permanent subcommittee dedicated to this particular work. 

Deacon Bill reported on the Rector/Rectora workshop held on April 6. Deacon Bill and Dick Shriver discussed organization, team selection, format of the team meetings and other essentials to ensure a smoothly run Cursillo weekend. It was suggested that there could be future Rector/Rectora workshops held during 4th Day Workshops for anyone interested in attending. 
A change will be made to the calendar. As a result of the English Men’s Weekend cancellation, the Women’s weekend in September of 2013 will be numbered 44.

New Business

The English Men’s Cursillo weekend was cancelled by Justin the rector, without consulting anyone on the Secretariat. A policy will be set concerning the procedure for cancellation of Cursillo weekends in the future. 

There will be a cutoff date concerning having an adoration chapel with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament on the 3 Day Weekend.  Perpetual adoration is not in keeping with the National Cursillo guidelines. A motion was made and seconded to allow only the next Men’s English, and the upcoming Spanish, weekends permission to have a palanca chapel with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament for the duration of the Cursillo weekend (open to the outside Cursillo community)—thus “grandfathering in” these upcoming weekends. After these weekends, there will be an adoration chapel, but without Exposition, for use by the Cursillo team and candidates only. 
Lois reminded the Secretariat that her service as Lay Director will come to an end on December 31, 2013. She discussed some of the major duties of the position, and recommends that the community actively seek nominees for the position. Election for the position will be held during the October meeting of the Secretariat. She asks that this position be posted in the next Rooster Crows issue.
The next Secretariat meeting will be held on June 8, 2013 at St. Thomas in Lenoir City.     
Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary                                                     

